
 

 

MINISTRY OF PUBLIC WORKS 

 

MARITIME ADMINISTRATION DEPARTMENT 

 

NOTICE TO MARINERS 
 

No. 157 (2025) Guyana 

DEMERARA RIVER – Temporary closure of Navigational Channel at the New Demerara 

River Bridge.  

The Maritime Administration Department (MARAD) wishes to inform you that the 
removal of the form travellers used in the construction of the main cable-stayed deck of the 
New Demerara River Bridge exercise has been completed.  
 
Transiting the bridges are open to all ships and other vessels as mandated by the Demerara 
Harbour Bridge Corporation. 
 

This notice supersedes information provided in Notice to Mariners 153 of 2025. 
 

Communication can be made to the Georgetown Lighthouse, on VHF Ch. 16. 

 
 
J Hinds 
Harbour Master (Ag) 
For Director General 
 

September 11, 2025 

 


